Ambassador Anatoly Antonov
Embassy of the Russian Federation
2650 Wisconsin Ave. NW

Washington DC 20007

Dear Ambassador,

I am writing to you concerning politician and anti-corruption activist Aleksei Navalny who was arrested on 17 January 2021 and sent to prison for two years and eight months for purported “violation of [his] probation terms”.
This purported “violation” relates to a past conviction which the European Court of Human Rights has found to be “arbitrary and manifestly unreasonable” and intended to “suppress political pluralism”. As you are aware, the “violation” consisted in Aleksei Navalny’s failure to report to a probation officer while he was receiving life-saving treatment abroad following his poisoning in Russia.

Aleksei Navalny has been arbitrarily deprived of his liberty for his peaceful political activism and for exercising his right to freedom of expression. I call on the Russian authorities to release him immediately and unconditionally, and to put an end to persecution of government critics.

Sincerely,

